Central Vermont Mobility Advisory Committee

MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, June 14th, 2022 at 2:00 pm In Person and via Zoom

Attendees: Amanda Carlson, Alana Phinney, Nicholas Foss, Tim Bradshaw, Dan Currier, Keith Cubbon, Christian Meyer.

Nick briefed the group on E&D grant spending. Spending is in line for where it should on the E&D grant for this point in the fiscal year. Additional funds may be available from Chittenden County as needed, but most demand has been highest in Franklin and Grand Isle Counties.

Christian discussed some of his take-aways from the Mobility Summit, including the need to look at the work plan and consider actions the committee should be taking in the coming year. Discussion on the work will is planned for the September meeting.

Dan shared that VTrans is putting together its ridership survey and is looking for support developing the survey.

Amanda updated the group on Community Rides Vermont, which has been in operations for over a month and is offering support for rides to work. Hours currently are from 7AM-9PM.

Tim discussed how GMT has grown its promotion of the Recovery and Job Access Program. This program offers access to training, rides, and fuel cards.

Dan gave the group an update on the transition of the current scheduling software, Route Match, to Q-Rides. Work with the initial transit providers is progressing well and will go into effect over the summer. GMT will be next to transition to the new platform.

Tim updated the group that on June 19 the Barre City Commuter to Montpelier will resume ½ hour service in the AM and PM peak and the Northfield route will resume its mid-day run.

Next Meeting September 13, 2023